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We acknowledge the Darug people, the  traditional custodians on whose land we worship.  

BE ALERT, BE PREPARED! 

 

After a wet winter throughout South Eastern Australia, with heavy growth and 2016 already 

recognised as the hottest year on record, we are entering the fire season. With a hot day and a 

strong wind, we have already seen fires as close as Londonderry. 
  

It is now a couple of months since our city was clouded in smoke from the burning off in the 

mountains in preparation for the fire season. With global warming, fires are becoming more 

ferocious. More and more fire is spoken of fire storm. In this climate we are encouraged to clean 

our gutters and remove excess grasses from around the home, to BE ALERT, BE PREPARED! 
 

This weekend we begin a new year for the Church with the feast of Advent and the Gospel 

carries a parallel message to that of the fire authorities, BE ALERT, BE PREPARED! 
 

The Word of God in these weeks is a curious mix looking to the Lordôs coming at the end of time 

in preparation for remembering his coming at Bethlehem. In the eleventh century, St Bernard of 

Clairvaux, reflecting on this season of Advent, saw it as a time to consider the three comings of 

Christ: at Bethlehem, at the end of time and thirdly Christ coming day by day in our encounters 

with one another.  
 

I have long believed this season of Advent to be the most counter-cultural season of the Churchôs 

year. Its rich scripture readings and the passing of the weeks marked with the candles of the 

wreath,  all seem somewhat lost in the bustle of the end of year celebrations and the frantic 

ringing of cash registers at Westpoint. To be alert to the scripture readings during the week or 

visit the parish facebook for some reflection is profoundly counter-cultural during these Advent 

days.  
 

So BE ALERT, to the deeper currents of these weeks and BE PREPARED for the humanity of 

God in the great Christmas story.                               Fr Peter 

Our  Parish Mission Statement 

Mary, Queen of the Family Parish is a welcoming, diverse, multicultural, Catholic community.    

We seek: to live, teach and share the joy of the Gospel; to grow as disciples of Jesus through prayer, 

witness and action and to respond to the needs of the family in the Blacktown community and beyond. 

 
PARISH TEAM: 

Fr Peter Confeggi                     
Fr D®nes  Ledeczi    
Fr Luis Herrera 
Deacon George Bryan 
Sr Grace Roclawska CSFN    
Jacqueline Castillo-Anchique  
Lisa Bright 
Alison Ryan 
Dawn Stephens 
Antoinette Mangion 
Georgia Scott 
Aaron Pinto 

Parish Team Meetings each Monday  
from 12.30pm  - 2.00pm  

Tel : 9622 1125 
 9622  9149 
A/H :  9621  3146   
Fax: 9671 6425 
Email: admin@mqofblacktown.org.au 

St Patrickôs  
51-59 Allawah St, Blacktown  
Office Hours:  
Mon - Fri: 9am - 4pm 

St Michaelôs  
58  Orwell St, Blacktown  
Office Hours:  
Sunday 8.30am - 11.30am 

SCHOOLS: 
St Michaelôs Primary                   9622 9910 
St Patrickôs Primary             9621 4122 
Nagle College                               8887 4501 
Patrician Brothers College         9671 3000 
Catholic Early Learning Centre  8814 8406 

(St Michaelôs)                                
 
Institute for Mission                    9831 4911 
Fr Paul Roberts (Director) 
paul.roberts@ifm.org.au 
Diocesan Ministry Centre           8838 3460     
Catholic Care               8822 2222  
38 Prince St, Blacktown       
Blacktown@ccss.org.au 
 
Loaves & Fishes             9621 2758 
 
 

bPointðFollow the links  
on our website. 
 
   www.mqofblacktown.org.au 
 
    
www.facebook.com/blacktowncatholics 
 
 
 
  @mqofblacktown 

MASS TIMES 
Weekday Masses 
St Michaelôs  
Mass 8:00am Mon, & Fri &  7.30pm Wed 
Communion Service 8.00am Tues & Thurs 
St Patrickôs  

Mass 9.00am Tues & Thurs & Sat 
Communion Service  9.00am Mon, Wed, Fri 
First Friday 7.30pm St Patrickôs 
 
Sunday Masses 

5.30pm Saturday Vigil (St Patrickôs) 
7.00am Sunday (St Patrickôs) 
8.00am Sunday (St Michaelôs) 
9.30am Sunday (St Michaelôs) 
10.00am Sunday (St Patrick's) 
12.00pm 1st, 2nd & 3rd Sunday - Syro Malabar Mass  
(St Michaelôs) 
11.30 am 4th Sunday - Filipino Mass (St Michaelôs) 
2:00pm Sunday - Sudanese Mass (St Patrickôs) 
5.30pm Sunday (St Patrickôs) 
6.00pm Sunday (St Michaelôs) 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Wednesday 7.00pmð7.25pm  (St Michaelôs) 
Saturday 9.30am - 10.25am  (St Patrickôs) 
 
Anointing of the Sick 

First Saturday during 9.00am Mass (St Patrickôs)  
or by appointment contact Parish Office 
 
HOLY HOUR: 
6.30pm - 7.30pm Wednesday @ St Michaelôs 
6.30pm - 7.30pm First Friday  @ St Patrickôs                                                            
 
Baptisms, Marriages, Funerals 
by appointment.  Please contact office for details 

CONTACT US 

mailto:Blacktown@ccss.org.au


GOSPEL: Mt 24:37-44  
Jesus said to his disciples: óAs it was in Noahôs day, so will it 
be when the Son of Man comes. For in those days before the 
Flood people were eating, drinking, taking wives, taking 
husbands, right up to the day Noah went into the ark, and they 
suspected nothing till the Flood came and swept all away. It 
will be like this when the Son of Man comes. Then of two men 
in the fields one is taken, one left; of two women at the 
millstone grinding, one is taken, one left. 
óSo stay awake, because you do not know the day when your 
master is coming. You may be quite sure of this that if the 
householder had known at what time of the night the burglar 
would come, he would have stayed awake and would not have 
allowed anyone to break through the wall of his house. 
Therefore, you too must stand ready because the Son of Man 
is coming at an hour you do not expect.ô 
 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON:  
The Lord will bestow his bounty, and our earth shall yield its 
increase.  

 

Year of Luke           First Sunday of Advent    Year A 

M 28 Nov: Lǎ пΥн-сΤ aǘ уΥр-мм 
T 29 Nov: Lǎ ммΥм-млΤ [ƪ млΥнм-нп 
W 30 Nov: wƻƳ млΥф-муΤ aǘ пΥму-нн 
Th 1 Dec: Lǎ нсΥм-сΤ aǘ тΥнмΣ нп-нт 
F 2 Dec: Lǎ нфΥмт-нпΤ aǘ фΥнт-ом 
S 3 Dec: Lǎ олΥмф-нмΣ но-нсΤ aǘ фΥор ς млΥмΣ с-у 

Daily Readings  

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON:  
To you, I lift up my soul, O my God. 
In you, I have trusted; let me not be put to shame. 
Nor let my enemies exult over me; 
and let none who hope in you be put to shame. 
 
FIRST READING: IS 2:1-5  
 
RESPONSORIAL PSALM:    
Let us go rejoicing to the house of the Lord. 
 
SECOND READING:  ROM 13:11-14  
 
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:   
Alleluia, alleluia!   
Lord, show us your mercy and love, 
and grant us your salvation. 
Alleluia! 
 
 

Sharing the Gospel with your Children ...  
É Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd Ideas for Parents - Faith in Everyday Action! 

Today the children learned from the reading and the gospel that the Lord can come at any time, so they 

should always be ready. Christmas is a celebration of the birth of Jesus, much like their own birthday 

celebrations. Ask your children to pray for peace and to help make their home a peaceful place that the Lord 

would like to visit.  

Discussion Points with Children 

¶ What are some things you look forward to? 

¶ How do you get ready to prepare for them?  

¶ Today we begin Advent ï a time where we prepare for the coming of Jesus. 

¶ Jesus asks us to live properly. How can we live properly?  

¶ How can we make Advent a time of preparation this week?  

É The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers. 

The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, and the Lenten Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary for Mass É 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved.  

VINNIES PANTRY 
Many thanks for your ongoing donations 

to Vinnies Pantry.  We are in need of the 

following: 

2-Minute Noodles, Cereal, Tinned Fruit 

Tinned Meat (Corned Beef, Ham), Sugar.  

LOAVES AND FISHES 

Loaves & Fishes are preparing for Christmas. 

All donations of non perishable food items are appreciated especially  Tin Ham, 

Tin Fruit, Custard, Christmas Cake, Biscuits & Toiletries. 

Thank you for your generous donations. 

Loaves & Fishes is Special Work of the St Vincent de Paul Society offering 

emergency support to people in need.  

St Patrick's Church:  

From this weekend the wooden seats 

which servers sit on will be moved into 

the congregation space. There will be 4 on 

either side of the sanctuary space, similar 

to the sides they were on. Adult Servers 

and Altar Servers are asked to sit in these 

wooden seats in the congregation space. 

The changes of the chairs will affect the 

movement of people around the 

sanctuary. Adult Servers and Acolytes 

have been sent information related to this. 

This information is also available in each 

sacristy. Altar Servers are to follow the 

guidance of Adult Serves/Acolytes. We 

thank you for your cooperation as we 

work together towards consistency and 

best practice in our liturgies. 

 

Frankly Speaking... 
 

ñWe must restore hope to young people, help the 

old, be open to the future, spread love. Be poor 

among the poor. We need to include the 

excluded and preach peace.ò  

- Pope Francis 

The parish office will 

be closed on Thursday 

1st December for a 

Staff Development Day. 

In the case of an emer-

gency, please call 9621  

3146. 

Are you celebrating a Wedding Anniversary in December?   

Please contact the parish office on 9622 1125 so we can share this joyous occasion with the 

parish community in our December Bulletin Extras.   

CHRISTMAS CARDS &  

2017 CALENDARS 

Are on sale in the Piety Store 

after each Mass. A beautiful 

way to share the love of 

Christ this Christmas. 

Monthly Trip 

Tuesday 13 December 

Dep:  9.00am, St Patrickôs Church 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH - WATERVIEW 

RESTAURANT, BEROWRA 

 

$70 pp incl. Coach Travel, morning tea, Christmas 

lunch & entertainment. For more information 

contact Jean: 99203401 or 0425251754 



In NSW/ACT a person wishing to make a complaint regarding abuse within a Catholic Organisation should contact: 1300 369 977 

 

 

Anniversary: Charles Schembri  

Special Intentions: Maria Cristina Asuncion,  George Cunningham, Francisco Pascoa, Amelia Paixao, Julia Rebanda, 

Maria Sarmento, Carlos Cesar, Francisco Pascoa, Sir Lebre, Mimi Lebre, Stephen Aitken  

Masses have been offered for:  Frank and Fortunata Baiada and Deceased Members of the Baiada and Teuma Families, Les Magee, 

Bob & Dale Connellan, Lea and William Richards, Jean & Digger Barnes, Bruce Marshall, Stanley Stokes, Joaquin Sumera,  Carlisle  

Bartley, The Schembri family, Sophie Nastaly, P. Camilleri, Maggie Fernandes, Edgardo Clemente, Paulina Clemente, Joseph and 

Mary Cutajar, Hilda Coutinho, Louis Simon and the abandoned souls in purgatory 

We remember and pray for those who are ill at home or in hospital at this time, may they know the healing presence of Christ:  

Paul Vella, Julie Clemson, Fr Guzepp Attard, Freddy, Peter and Rita Attard, Claude Ryan, Kimberley Cusack, Fr Maurice McNamara  

Please remember in your prayers: 

Vinnies Giving Tree 

As Christmas draws near, we remember those who are in 

need at this time. You are invited to take a tag or two 

from the Vinnies Christmas giving tree. The tag will have 

a gift on it for you to purchase. Please bring this gift 

back, WRAPPED and place it under the tree by Saturday 

10th December. These gifts will be added to our 

Christmas Hampers to be given to people in need this 

Christmas. 

Let us share the love of Christmas with others.  

Thank you for your generosity. 

Thank you to those people who expressed interest in 

a Focus Group to grow the area of Welcome in our 

parish. We will meet at  

St Patrick's Church on  

Sunday 4th December at 11am in the Parish 

Office. It is not too late to express your interest. If 

welcoming is important to you then RSVP to the 

parish office to develop our welcome ministry 

further.  

Interested in joining the combined choir for  

Midnight Mass on Christmas Eve at St Michaelôs? 

Rehearsals will be held on Wednesday Nights at 8:30pm.  

For more details contact Marianne 

on 0411540917 or marianne_fernand@hotmail.com 

Thank you for your support of our Family Ministry Drive 

this weekend. To find out more or to share your gifts and 

talents, please call Sr Grace or Lisa on 9622 1125.  

Be sure to get your copy of the  

MQOF Advent Calendar from 

the church foyers or download it 

from the parish website 

www.mqoblacktown.org.au 

Prepare your family for 

Christmas as we live the love of 

Christ in our lives. 

CELEBRATIONS OF THE WORD  

AND COMMUNION:  

Beginning in Advent 

You will notice a new format for Morning 

Prayer beginning on Monday 28th 

November. Our leaders of these regular 

services have been introduced to this new 

format. We hope that this new prayer will 

hope everyone to grow in faith and in our 

relationship with God as one community. If 

you have any questions, please contact Sr 

Grace or Lisa at the parish office on 9622 

1125. 

CHLDRENôS MASSES @ CHRISTMAS 

Each year the children of St. Michaelôs Church, Mary Queen of the Family Parish, retell 

the story of the first Christmas. Your children are invited to take part in this tableau this 

year. Our practises are Saturday, 3rd, 10th  & 17th  December at 2pm in the Church. 

Each practise will run for approximately one hour. We will be looking for a Mary and 

Joseph; wise men (or women); Herod some soldiers; shepherds; angels and Angel Gabriel 

and Elizabeth. Costumes are provided for each child. All children are welcomed. 

If you cannot come to one of the practises that is fine just let us know. Childrenôs 

Christmas Mass on the 24th December will be at 6pm and children need to be in the 

Father Dadswell Centre by 5:40pm. I hope your child/ren will be able to attend. Seats in 

the church on the night will be reserved for you & your family.  

 

MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE CHILDRENôS CHRISTMAS MASS AT  

ST PATRICKôS CHURCH WILL BE IN NEXT WEEKôS 

BULLETIN. 
Thank you in anticipation,                                                    

Silvana Murphy, Childrenôs Liturgy Coordinator 

SEATING AT ST PATRICKôS CHURCH 

You will have noticed this weekend that some of the green chairs have been moved. This is for a number of reasons: 

1. Safety - to keep exits and doorways clear. 

2. To provide accessible walk-ways and space for prams and walking aids.  

3. To prepare for changes of the distribution of communion in 2017.  

4. To create a more welcomed and connected environment in such a big liturgical space. 

We thank you for your cooperation as we work together at Mary Queen of the Family Parish. 
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Call Jacqueline at the Parish Office on 96221125 for advertising details.  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ aŀǊȅΣ vǳŜŜƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CŀƳƛƭȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ŀƴ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜǊ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƳŜŜǘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǝƻƴǎΦ 

MALTA TRAVEL 
165 Dunmore St Wentworthville 

Phone: 96312689 

Cheapest Fares to Malta 

Call Suzanne 96312689 

11 days Tour & Cruise in Adelaide 

16 days to New Zealand Highlights 

14 days Tour & Cruise in Hawaii 

20 days Tour & Cruise China & Hong Kong 

Be quick and book your spot early! 

Call Charlie Felice on 96312689 or 0412523893 

A Conversation with Deacon George 

This night is especially for Adult Servers and Acolytes 

to become familiar with the role of a Deacon, especially 

the specific duties during Mass. Other parishioners are 

also welcome to hear from Deacon George.  

Wednesday 30th November; 7.30pm  

St Patrickôs MPA (Primary School ) 

Please RSVP to Lisa on 96221125 or  

email sacraments@mqofblacktown.org.au  

LITURGY TEAM & CHOIRS 
Come together to discuss Music in the 

Liturgy at MQOF. 
On Saturday, 3 December at 1.30pm at MPA ï with Alison Ryan  

(for the Liturgy Team and the Adult Choir Members) 
RSVP to Sr Grace at srgrace@mqofblacktown.org.au or 9622 1125 

Communion to the Sick and Hospital Ministry  
 

If you are a minister who takes communion to the sick either in their 
homes or at Blacktown hospital, you are invited to attend an evening 
of conversation to talk about how Mary, Queen of the Family Parish 

can support you in this very important and sensitive ministry.  
It will be an opportunity to ask questions about situations you have 

encountered and share experiences so that we can learn and grow 
from each other. We will also talk about the MQOF Christmas gift 

packs we would like to take to those who are housebound so they 
know they their parish community remembers them and cares for 

them.  
Wednesday 7th December 2016, 7pm  

�6�W���3�D�W�U�L�F�N�·�V���3�U�L�P�D�U�\���6�F�K�R�R�O���0�3�$�������H�Q�W�U�\���Y�L�D���&�K�X�U�F�K���I�R�\�H�U�� 
RSVP: Antoinette at pastoralcare@mqofblacktown.org.au  

or phone 9622 1125  


